
70 Collier Street 

P.O. Box 400 

Barrie, ON  L4M 4T5

City of Barrie

Minutes - Final

Heritage Barrie Committee

7:00 PM Sir Robert Barrie RoomTuesday, March 6, 2018

For consideration by the Infrastructure, Investment and Development Services 

Committee on June 18, 2018.

The meeting was called to order by the Vice Chair, Jennifer Morin-Reynolds, at 7:01 p.m.  

The following were in attendance for the meeting:

Vice Chair J.  Morin

D. Exel

G. Marek

C. Moran

D. Warrilow

Present: 5 - 

Councillor B. Ward

Chairman C. Tribble

Absent: 2 - 

ALSO PRESENT:

G. French.

STAFF:

Backflow Prevention Program Coordinator, B. Quan

Committee Support Clerk, J. Werth

Supervisor of Compliance and Technical Support, D. Moreau

Zoning Administrative Officer, R. White.
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CORRESPONDENCE FROM GARY FRENCH REGARDING BACKFLOW 

PREVENTION DEVICES ON A DESIGNATED PROPERTY - 16 MARY 

STREET

B. Quan, Backflow Prevention Program Coordinator from the Water 

Operations Branch of the Environmental Services Department provided an 

overview of the City of Barrie’s Backflow Prevention Program.  He reviewed 

correspondence dated February 6, 2018 to the property owner of 16-18 Mary 

Street indicating that the City has not received a record of compliance in 

accordance with the City’s Backflow Prevention and Cross Connection 

Control By-law #2017-121.

G. French, the property owner of 16-18 Mary Street provided information 

regarding this heritage designated property and stated his concerns 

regarding proposed modifications to the backflow prevention device.  Mr. 

Quan addressed Mr. French’s concerns and noted that the backflow 

prevention device currently installed at 16 Mary Street is non-compliant with 

the City’s By-law #2017-121.  Mr. French extended an invitation for the 

Heritage Barrie Committee and staff from the Water Operations Branch visit 

16 Mary Street.

R. White, Zoning Administrative Officer of the Planning and Building 

Services Department was requested to forward a listing of the City ’s heritage 

designated properties to the Water Operations Branch of the Environmental 

Services Department for future reference.

The Committee asked questions regarding the information provided and 

received responses from staff.

The Committee agreed to defer this item to a future meeting for further 

discussion.

SIMCOE COUNTY ARCHAEOLOGICAL MANAGEMENT PLAN UPDATE

G. Marek provided a presentation regarding the Archaeological Management 

Plan (AMP) for the County of Simcoe.

Mr. Marek discussed slides concerning the following topics:

· The current status of the County of Simcoe’s AMP;

· An overview of the provincial legislation and policies concerning the 

preparation of municipal AMPs;

· The objectives of the County of Simcoe’s AMP:

o To promote the conservation and protection of the County of 

Simcoe’s cultural heritage and archaeological features; and

o To consider the interests of First Nations and Métis in 

conserving heritage resources and archaeological resources;

In closing, M. Marek detailed the next steps in the development of the 

County of Simcoe’s AMP.
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PREPARATIONS FOR CELEBRATE BARRIE EVENT

The Committee reviewed preparations for the Celebrate Barrie Event which 

is scheduled for June 2, 2018.  The Committee discussed the use of display 

boards and interactive materials to further promote heritage in the City of 

Barrie. 

HERITAGE BARRIE WALKING TOURS GUIDE

The Committee discussed the distribution of the Heritage Barrie Walking 

Tour Guides at tourism locations within Simcoe County and at facilities 

owned by the City of Barrie.

ONTARIO HERITAGE CONFERENCE - JUNE 2018

The Committee discussed the 2018 Ontario Heritage Conference to be held 

from Friday, June 7th to Saturday, June 9th in Sault Ste. Marie.  

The Committee agreed to defer this item to a future meeting for further 

discussion.

2018 WORK PLAN DISCUSSION

The Committee reviewed the draft Heritage Barrie Committee Work Plan for 

2018.  The Committee discussed tasks associated with the annual Heritage 

Stakeholders meeting scheduled in May and the Celebrate Barrie Event 

scheduled in June.

DEVELOPMENT APPLICATIONS UNDER REVIEW

R. White, Zoning Administrative Officer noted that there were no updates 

concerning development applications this time.

The meeting adjourned at 9:20 p.m.

CHAIRMAN

Page 3City of Barrie




